
by Ms. Debbie McLaughlin 
(Chairman, Cayman Islands Girls’ Brigade) 

 
 
The Cayman Islands Girls’ Brigade began 
Girls’ Brigade week at Elmslie Memorial 
United Church on Sunday under the theme 
“Fruitful and Overflowing: Be Faithful”.   
 
Approximately 80-90 Girls and leaders from 
companies across the island attended the 
service which was a blessing to all.  The 
Colour party consisted of girls from the 

George Town, Bodden Town and North Side companies.  Ms. 
Madda Whittaker, a Lieutenant in the George Town Company 
served as the Liturgist and girls from the Savannah and West 
Bay company  

read the scripture reading and did the prayer of praise and 
thanksgiving. Ms. Jennelle McLaughlin, a Lieutenant in the 
George Town company served as a part of the Praise Team 
leading the service in songs of praise and worship to God.  Ms. 
Debbie McLaughlin, the Chairman of the Cayman Islands 
Girls’ Brigade brought greetings on behalf of Girls’ Brigade.   
 
Rev Mason, minister for the George Town charge and Chaplain 
of the George Town company delivered the message entitled 
“Faithfulness”.  Rev. Dr. Yvette Noble Bloomfield, RDGS and 
National Chaplain for GB Cayman delivered the prayer of 
Intercession.  We give thanks that we were able to begin our 
GB week together at Elmslie. GB week continues throughout 
the week with the George Town and West Bay companies  

 
joining for a time of fellowship and the Savannah, North Side 
and Bodden Town companies meeting together.  GB week 
concludes on Saturday with an island wide camp at the Prospect 
Youth Centre. 

The South Sound United Church held its Youth Service on 
March 14, 2021 before a full congregation, focusing on the 
theme ‘Do Not Fear for I Am with You’.  

‘Jesus and the disciplesin in the boat’ 
 
The story of Jesus and Peter walking on water in a storm - based 
on Matthew 14:22-32 -  was brought ‘alive’ by a short drama 
and highlighted in the reflection given by Mr. Roy McGregor, 
Youth Minister for the George Town Charge. The Caribbean 
Lord’s Prayer was accompanied by the South Sound ‘Kitchen 
Band’. 

The South Sound Youth Kitchen Band 
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The service also gave an opportunity to the leadership and 
congregants to thank all volunteers for their faithful and 
dedicated service over the years in nurturing our children and 
youth.  

*** 

Fourteen (14) countries represented in our congregation were 
celebrated during our International Service which was held on 
Sunday, March 14.  
 

 
Country representatives read the scripture in their country’s 
language/dialect. After the Service, drinks from various 
countries were served. 

International Service in Savannah 
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March 21, 2021 
Rev. Dr. Yvette Noble-Bloomfield 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
March 20. (Saturday) 
Pre-Synodical Council Meeting – via Zoom – 9:00am 
Girls’ Brigade Day Camp – Prospect Youth Centre 
 
March 21. (Sunday) 5th Sunday of Lent  
Special Service for Candidates – 4:00pm, Elmslie UC 



 


